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April 25, 2006

Dear Retiree,

We at The Bank of New York (The Bank), take our responsibility to protect and keep confidential the personal information used to process your retirement payment on behalf of the Fresno County Employees' Retirement Association (FCERA) very seriously.  In an effort to protect your privacy and prevent unauthorized changes, The Bank sends written notification advising you of any changes entered by The Bank to your personal information, such as name and address changes.

Also, please note that changes to the more sensitive information such as your name or address, result in confirmation letters being mailed to both, your new and old name and address. Again, this process was designed to protect the integrity of your information and prevent unauthorized changes. It serves as verification to you that an authorized change has occurred or notification to you of unauthorized changes due to bank error or fraudulent activity.

Direct deposit changes require a written confirmation to you to avoid potential fraudulent activity on your electronic funds transfer (EFT) payment.  This letter purposely excludes specific bank account information to protect the security of your information.  Please note that mailing these confirmation letters is the most diligent way The Bank protects our client's personal information used to process your retirement payments.

Since the issuance of the written notification and confirmation letter is an automatic process performed before our quality review process validates the data entry, there may be instances where notifications are generated when data entry errors such as transpositions and misspellings occur.  Although it may be an inconvenience to receive a confirmation letter as a result of a data entry error, we believe that this letter provides an additional layer of protection to you against unauthorized changes of your personal information.  While we make every effort to minimize these errors, please accept our sincere apologies if and when these situations occur.
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